IMPORTANT NOTICE

from The Village of Webberville

R.B. Satkowiak's City Sewer Cleaners will be cleaning and televising the sanitary sewer mains
throughout the entire Village during mid-May through September. It is recommended that you
keep your toilet lids closed, floor drains covered (folded towel or an upside down bowl that
covers the full floor drain), and check your sewer vent pipes for blockage, as a precaution on
your part. When a sewer vent pipe is free of blockages, the sewer jetting does not have any
effect on your home. However, if the sewer vent pipe is blocked, then you could experience
water and/or sewage coming up from your toilets and drains in your home. A blockage could be
caused by any number of things and it is recommended that a licensed plumber be hired to
evaluate the situation.

The Village and/or the Contractor are NOT RESPONSIBLE for any
damages/ expenses or cleaning needs that may result from blocked
vents and/ or the SAW Grant Project and it’s cleaning process.

There are a couple ways you can check your vent pipes:

1. Open the faucets at the tub and sink nearest the roof vent pipe. Go on the roof with a
flashlight and visually inspect the roof vent. If the vent is clear, you should be able to
hear the water running. We recommend that you have someone who has done this
before do it for you.

2. Have a licensed plumber check your roof vent to ensure it is free of blockages.

Once sewer jetting is complete, if you experience a smell coming from inside your sinks or
toilets, run water down them to refill the sewer trap.

You may experience discolored tap water as a result of the contractor filling their water trucks,
from Village hydrants, for the sewer cleaning. If you experience this, run water out of all taps
until it is clear and notify the Village Office and/or the DPW if the discolored water persists.

We are sorry for any inconvenience this may cause.



